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In the 2008 movie, Taken, two young 
American girls are “spotted” at the airport in 
Paris and abducted by a sex trafficking ring- a 
Hollywood action thriller at its best.  But… 
could this happen in the U.S.?  In Maryland?  
The answer is YES! 
 
It is estimated that at least 300,000 American 
children are being exploited through 
pornography or prostitution every year. The 
average age of victims is 13 years old. This 
crime to humanity is prevalent throughout the 
United States – in fact, Anne Arundel County 
is considered to be the 3rd highest human 
trafficking area in the U.S. 
 
The Abell Foundation, an organization 
dedicated to enhancing the quality of life in 
Baltimore and Maryland, published a 
community service report on Sex Trafficking 
in Maryland in January 20131.  In the 
Baltimore area which includes Anne Arundel 
County, authorities describe human trafficking 
– a form of modern-day slavery – as spreading 
beyond the grasp of police, prosecutors and 
social work agencies.  While more and more 
people each day become aware of the 
dangerous world of human trafficking, most 
people in the U.S, especially our own state of 
Maryland, still believe this is something that 
happens to foreign women, men and children-
-not something that happens in our backyards.  
But you must think again!   
 
In 2010, a U.S. army solider was sentenced to 
17 years in prison for running a sex trafficking 
business out of his Millersville, MD 
apartment.  A Frederick, MD man was 
sentenced to 10 years in prison for sex 
trafficking a minor in 2011.  Earlier this year, 
Federal prosecutors in Virginia convicted a 
21-year-old Maryland man who pleaded guilty 
to sex-trafficking a juvenile as part of a 
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prostitution enterprise.  The man admitted in 
court to transporting a teenage girl within 
Virginia and Maryland to engage in sex with 
clients and was sentenced to 10 years in prison. 
In March 2013, police broke up a prostitution 
ring operating in a hotel in the Linthicum, MD 
area.  Think about that – it’s all over Maryland!  
So, what are we talking about and why is it a 
problem in our state?  
  
What is human trafficking?  
 
The U.S. State Department defines "Modern-
day Slavery” as “the recruitment, transportation 
or harboring of people by means of deception 
or coercion.” Victims, often mentally and 
physically abused, can be forced into 
prostitution, unfair working conditions, or other 
exploitative situations.  
 
Experts have noted that human trafficking is 
the fastest growing criminal activity in the 
world and one of the most lucrative.  With 
victims ranging in age from children to adults 
from all over the world, the International Labor 
Organization estimated in 2005 that the human 
trafficking was over $31 billion industry. Some 
estimate that today as many as 29 million 
people exist in slavery worldwide, more than 
twice the number of slaves transported during 
the entire Trans-Atlantic slave trade!  
 
Detective Thomas Stack of the Montgomery 
County police department told the Abell 
Foundation that "Traffickers are no different 
than criminal enterprises and organized crime," 
adding that last year, authorities rescued 36 
juveniles involved in prostitution. "They 
(traffickers) are making tremendous amounts of 
money, and they get to keep it, even if we catch 
them and they are convicted." 
 
Maryland’s Human Trafficking Task Force 
works with law enforcement and private-sector 
organizations to identify and rescue victims 
and prosecute criminals who exploit them.  At 
their May 2012 conference on Combating 
Human Trafficking in Maryland, attendees 
learned that the Baltimore-Washington area is a 
key location in what law enforcement calls 



“The Circuit”- a string of cities where girls 
who are recruited or sold into slavery are 
regularly trafficked.  According to the Abell 
Report, Maryland is in the heart of the Circuit 
with Interstates 95, 70 and 83 providing 
connections to a number of major cities 
between New York, Washington, and other 
points along the East Coast.  Detective Stack 
says criminals are moving girls from states 
like California, Pennsylvania and New York 
into Maryland's massage parlors, brothels and 
hotels near Interstate 95, which is the Eastern 
Seaboard's busiest north-south corridor.  
 
Maryland Lawmakers 
 
According to Shared Hope International, 
Maryland gets a D for its laws against human 
trafficking.  However, citizens are letting their 
voices be heard.  This year, lawmakers in 
Maryland have prepared several bills to 
toughen state laws on trafficking.  Of note, 
State Delegate Kathleen Dumais introduced a 
bill this month which has been co-sponsored 
by 80 other MD legislators that would allow 
authorities to seize the assets of suspected 
traffickers and confiscate them if they are 
convicted. Delegate Susan Lee introduced a 
bill that would increase the penalty for 
abducting someone under 16 for sexual 
exploitation from a misdemeanor to a felony.   
  
What Can You Do?  
 
Get the facts!  A number of organizations at 
the local, state and national level are engaged 
in this fight and have web sites offering 
information resources.  Of interest to 
Maryland residents:    
- Maryland Human Trafficking Task Force 
   www.justice.gov/usao/md/Human-
Trafficking/index.html 
- MD Coalition   
   marylandcoalition.org 
- Shared Hope International –  
   sharedhope.org 
- Polaris Project  
    www.polarisproject.org 
 
 

 
Raise your voice! Share the facts about human 
trafficking in Maryland with neighbors, family 
and friends.  Consider hosting a home 
presentation on the realities of human 
trafficking.  Join the “Raise Your Grade” 
campaign (raiseyourgrade.org) and contact 
your state representatives.  Ask them to support 
stronger legislation to bring justice to victims.  
 
Stay alert!  Watch for warning signs. Does this 
individual or employee appear withdrawn, 
afraid to talk, or under guard?  Are there signs 
of trauma or injury?   Could a business be a 
front for human trafficking?   If you suspect 
someone is a victim, report your suspicions to 
authorities or call the National Human 
Trafficking Hotline, 1-888-373-7888.  
 
Get involved! Consider reaching out to those 
that may be vulnerable by becoming a mentor.  
Help support the work of victim restoration 
organizations either financially or by becoming 
a volunteer.  
 
United, we can bring an end to human 
trafficking in the “Free State” of Maryland.  
 
This article was prepared by: 
Amazing Grace Ministries at Heritage – 
Dedicated to Setting the Captives Free. 
 
Heritage Community Church 
8146 Quarterfield Road 
Severn, MD 21144 

Want to learn more about combating 
human trafficking in AAC? 
Mark your calendar:   
     Saturday, May 18th, 9 AM – Noon  
     Heritage Community Church 
      8146 Quarterfield Road 
      Severn, MD  
For information, call 410-551-8500 or 
www.heritage-cc.org/a-h-t-advocacy 


